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Nashwaaksis Memorial School 
McAdam Avenue Elementary School 

Forest Hill School 
Liverpool Elementary School 

 

Timeline 
 
 

May 24, 2018 Anglophone West School District Education Council (ASD-W DEC) votes in favor of 
requesting an exemption from conducting a sustainability study for Bristol Elementary 
School; Chipman Forest Avenue School; Doaktown Elementary School; Upper 
Miramichi Elementary School. 

May 24, 2018 Anglophone West School District Education Council (ASD-W DEC) votes in favor of 
conducting a sustainability study on McAdam Avenue School; Nashwaaksis Memorial 
School; Liverpool Elementary School; Forest Hill Elementary School.  McAdam Avenue 
Elementary School is a triggered school under Provincial Policy 409. 

May 25, 2018 DEC Chair writes formally to Education and Early Childhood Development Minister 
Brian Kenny, informing him of the May 24th DEC decision to conduct a sustainability 
study on McAdam Avenue School; Nashwaaksis Memorial School; Liverpool 
Elementary School; Forest Hill Elementary School.  

May 28, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes formally to the parents/guardians of 
McAdam Avenue School; Nashwaaksis Memorial School; Liverpool Elementary School; 
Forest Hill Elementary School offering introductory explanation of the sustainability 
study process.  

May 2018 Catherine Blaney assembles district staff team to organize process for putting together 
data for Public Meeting #1 and in line with (but not limited to) the essential categories 
of a sustainability study: (Section 6.4.4) 

• Enrolment 

• Health and Safety 

• Quality of Education Programs and Services 

• Transportation 

• Finances 

• Impact on Local Community 

• Impact on Other Schools 

• Economic Development 

June 1, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes formally to Education and Early 
Childhood Development Minister Brian Kenny requesting consensus with the 
exemption of a sustainability study for Bristol Elementary School; Chipman Forest 
Avenue School; Doaktown Elementary School; Upper Miramichi Elementary School, as 
per Policy 409, Section 6.4.2. 

June 2018 Acting Superintendent speaks with the principals of McAdam Avenue School; 
Nashwaaksis Memorial School; Liverpool Elementary School; Forest Hill Elementary 
School to offer meeting with school staff to explain the process.  Staff did not accept 
the offer.  

June 11, 2018 Minister Kenny writes to Ms. Douglass, acknowledging the decision of DEC to conduct 
sustainability students in ASD-W regarding McAdam Avenue School; Nashwaaksis 
Memorial School; Liverpool Elementary School; Forest Hill Elementary School. 
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July 3, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney sends updated letter (dated June 1, 2018) to 
Education and Early Childhood Development Minister Brian Kenny requesting 
consensus with exemption of sustainability study for Bristol Elementary School; 
Chipman Forest Avenue School; Doaktown Elementary School; Upper Miramichi 
Elementary School; Minto Memorial High School; Southern Victoria High School; 
Tobique Valley High School. 

July 30, 2018  Minister Kenny writes to Catherine Blaney confirming exemptions for Bristol 
Elementary School; Chipman Forest Avenue School; Doaktown Elementary School; 
Upper Miramichi Elementary School; Minto Memorial High School; Southern Victoria 
High School; Tobique Valley High School. 

August 2018 District Team gathers to review powerpoints, clarify data and next steps 
Section of ASD-W website established to house information and provide for public 
commentary for all schools.  

August 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney met with Administration from McAdam 
Avenue School; Nashwaaksis Memorial School; Liverpool Street Elementary School; 
Forest Hill Elementary School to review PowerPoint, explain the expectation for Public 
Meeting #1 and answer any questions. 

September 4, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of McAdam 
Avenue School to share meeting dates and outline the process for a sustainability 
study.  

September 5, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of Forest Hill 
Elementary School to share meeting dates and outline the process for a sustainability 
study. 

September 17, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of Liverpool 
Street Elementary School to share meeting dates and outline the process for a 
sustainability study. 

September 20, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of children at 
McAdam Avenue School to remind them of Public Meeting #1 on September 25, 2018. 

September 24, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of Nashwaaksis 
Memorial School to share meeting dates and outline the process for a sustainability 
study. 

September 24, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of children at 
Nashwaaksis Memorial School to remind them of Public Meeting #1 on September 27, 
2018.  

September 25, 2018 Public Meeting #1 for McAdam Avenue School; 6:30PM at McAdam Avenue School.  
DEC will tour the school at 5:00PM. 

September 27, 2018 Public Meeting #1 for Nashwaaksis Memorial School; 6:30PM at Nashwaaksis 
Memorial School. 

September 27, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of children at 
Forest Hill Elementary School to remind them of Public Meeting #1 on October 2, 
2018.  

October 2, 2018 Public Meeting #1 for Forest Hill Elementary School; 6:30PM at Forest Hill Elementary 
School. 

October 11, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of children at 
Liverpool Street Elementary School to remind them of Public Meeting #1 on October 
16, 2018.  

October 16, 2018 Public Meeting #1 for Liverpool Street Elementary School; 6:30PM at Liverpool Street 
Elementary School.  

October 18, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of children at 
McAdam Avenue School to remind them of Public Meeting #2 on October 25, 2018. 
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October 25, 2018 Public Meeting #2 for McAdam Avenue School; 6:30PM at McAdam Avenue School. 

October 29, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of Nashwaaksis 
Memorial School to remind them of Public Meeting #2 on November 1, 2018. 

November 1, 2018 Public Meeting #2 for Nashwaaksis Memorial School; 6:30PM at Nashwaaksis 
Memorial School. 

November 8, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of Forest Hill 
Elementary School to remind them of Public Meeting #2 on November 15, 2018. 

November 15, 2018 Public Meeting #2 for Forest Hill Elementary School; 6:30PM at Forest Hill Elementary 
School. 

November 26, 2018 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of Liverpool 
Street Elementary School to remind them of Public Meeting #2 on November 29, 2018. 

November 29, 2018 Public Meeting #2 for Liverpool Street Elementary School; 6:30PM at Liverpool Street 
Elementary School. 

January 17, 2019 Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of children at 
McAdam Avenue School; Nashwaaksis Memorial School; Forest Hill Elementary School; 
Liverpool Street Elementary School to remind them of Public Meeting #3 on January 
24, 2019. 

January 31, 2019 Public Meeting #3 for McAdam Avenue School, Nashwaaksis Memorial School; Forest 
Hill Elementary School; Liverpool Street Elementary School; 6:30PM at Liverpool Street 
Elementary School.  January 24th meeting was cancelled due to weather.  

 
February 1, 2019 

Acting Superintendent Catherine Blaney writes to parents/guardians of children at 
McAdam Avenue School; Nashwaaksis Memorial School; Forest Hill Elementary School; 
Liverpool Street Elementary School to make them aware of the recommendations of 
the District Education Council at Public Meeting #3 on January 31, 2019. 

 
February 1, 2019 

DEC Chairperson Kimberley Douglass writes to Minister Dominic Cardy to make him 
aware of the District Education Council Provincial Policy 409 recommendations for 
McAdam Avenue School; Nashwaaksis Memorial School; Forest Hill Elementary School; 
Liverpool Street Elementary School at the Public Meeting #3 on January 31, 2019. 

 


